WWW

On the 22nd Chiffchaff and Goldcrests were observed in the small field at Great Aish containing rotting silage (see WWW for 14th February), a good example of how a small micro habitat can offer support to species at difficult times of the year. The Chiffchaff was also seen there on the 25th along with Goldcrests, Long-tailed Tits, Pied Wagtail, Grey Wagtail and Song Thrush amongst others, so anyone who has a corner to spare could do worse than obtaining one or two bales of silage and letting them rot down.

Along the same road but slightly further east there were 34 Yellowhammers in a pre roost gathering on the 23rd. A male Yellowhammer had penetrated the moor as far as Small Brook on the morning of the 24th where it was recorded singing, albeit in a rather subdued manner. Also at Small Brook the first “chipping” Snipe of the season has been heard, taken to be a sign of territory holding.

Skylarks have been reported from much of the higher ground on the moor where birds have been observed exhibiting what is presumed to be territorial rivalry. The birds were perching on elevated grass tussocks and were seen to have their crests raised, the body being held head down below the horizontal, tails raised and some song being uttered challenging others a short distance away.

Stonechats have been seen in various places on the moor but possibly represent individuals returning north from having wintered to the south, perhaps just along the coast. 

On checking a roost site seen to be used by a Barn Owl pellets have been recovered, however some are small in size which suggests the bird has had some difficulty in finding food. That is no surprise since it is widely known that wind and rain make for difficult conditions for hunting Barn Owls.

A rather pale looking Chiffchaff seen near the sewage works on the 25th raised some interest since it could have been of a race from much further east than normal but wasn't seen closely enough and couldn't be relocated on subsequent days. On the 28th a pair of Goosander were seen on the river adjacent to the sewage works and Dipper are regularly seen or heard along this stretch of the Avon as well as around the Island in the village. Of the Goosander at the dam there were 12 at first light on the 24th only two of which were adult males.

With frog spawn now being widely seen in many squares the first report has come in of toad spawn at Pennaton Bridge.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
